DacCom PbC Ltd

Programme Status Report – August 2007


Agreement with the Practices and the PBC LES:

· 18 Dacorum practices have now signed the Agreement and confirmed their continued participation in PBC.  1 practice intends not to participate.

· 11 practices were represented at the last Locality Meeting, which is encouraging.  We have asked every practice to send a representative to at least 3 of the 4 prescribing leads meetings and 8 of the 11 locality meetings occurring in each year.

· 7 practice visits have been arranged so far.  Objectives are:

a) To communicate what DacCom is doing and why.

b) To engage practices in our efforts to control expenditure, in particular through the management of prescribing and referrals.

· Practices should have received a payment of £1 per patient under the PBC LES.  A further payment of £0.50 per patient will be made this month.

· Our achievements at ‘level 3’ have secured an operating budget for 2007/8 of £189k.  This will fund substantial activity on our projects.

Patient Activity Reporting Service (PARS):

· We are now working with the PCT to establish a commissioning mechanism for PARS.  A full tendering process would be time consuming and would not add value.  We would prefer to fund this activity as an additional LES, funded by a top-slice from our budget for secondary care.

Diabetes:

· We have set up a diabetes project (GP Lead – Dr Ponsonby).  Clinical priorities are:

a) Put in place an integrated and robust pathway for diabetic foot care.

b) Install support for patients with poor glycaemic control in primary care.

c) Improve the education and empowerment of patients and teach clinicians to work differently.

d) Improve the arrangements for retinal screening and integrate these with the broader care provided to diabetic patients.
Urgent Care and Service Provision:

· We have had further discussions with Harmoni regarding provision of an Urgent Care Service to replace the current A&E facility at Hemel.
· Harmoni is keen to set up a joint venture with a GP provider organisation in Dacorum as a vehicle to bid for relevant parts of the Urgent Care specification.
· WatCom also is keen to discuss joint initiatives in commissioning and providing.  They have proposed a joint meeting open to all GPs on 11 October.  
Mental Health:

· Dr Tipple has joined the Executive Committee and will be our GP Lead for Mental Health.  Membership of the Executive Committee will be ratified by shareholders at the next AGM following our established process.
Acute Services Review:

· We are making plans for a facilitated workshop, to be held in September, to discuss services to be provided on the Hemel Hospital site.  This would be open to all local GPs.
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